From: Charlotte Watkins 
Sent: 18 July 2013 15:57
To: Graham Wyatt
Subject: 13/00658/F
Graham

I have no objections on ecological grounds to the proposals in the above application. The submitted report following the bat survey did not find any evidence of bats therefore they are not a constraint on site. I would recommend the attachment of the following informative to any permission regarding nesting birds:

Nesting birds are legally protected under the Wildlife & Countryside Act 1981 (as amended). Should actively nesting birds be present on any of the buildings they and their nests cannot be disturbed until all young are fledged. Any nests removed or blocked as part of the proposed works should be replaced with a similar nesting opportunity - for example in the form of a nest box. Please contact the CDC Ecologist if further advice is needed.

Regards

Charlotte

Dr Charlotte Watkins

Ecology Officer

